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Meeting of Beausale Haseley Honiley & Wroxall Parish Council 
Wednesday 28th July 2021 at Wren Hall Wroxall. 

 
Present: 
Cllr G Gee (chair) 
Cllr N Gumley       
Cllr D Clapp  
Nikki Forty (clerk) 
Cllr R. Slatem  
Cllr E Cantwell 
 

  
 Cllr G Illingworth(WDC) 
 
 

   

   1. Welcome 
Cllr Gee welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 Apologies for absence 
There were apologies from: 
Cllr Richard Hales (WDC)  
Cllr L Holdgate  
Cllr C Bird 
Cllr S Chapman 
Cllr J Cooke (WCC) 
 
Cllr Richard Ellison has now resigned from the Parish Council as he has moved down 
to Devon.  Cllr Elaine Cantwell will send a notice to residents in Haseley Manor to 
see if anyone interested in becoming a councillor. Clerk to send information to Cllr 
Cantwell for a flyer to be created and posted out with the Wren Hall newsletter. 
 

    Action  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NF/EC 

2.  Public Open Forum 
There were no members of the public at the meeting 
 

 

    
3. 

Minutes of Meetings  
 
The Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of 23rd June 2021 were accepted and 
signed as a true record. 
All Councillors were in favour. 
 

 
 
 

  4 Matters Arising 
No matters arising 

 

  5. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WDC: 
 Cllr George Illingworth 
  Officers are concluding arrangements for more staff to be operating in Riverside House 
again.  Smaller councillor committees are already meeting in the Leamington Town Hall and 
the first full Council meeting is due for 28 July. 
As part of the preparations for the Commonwealth Games next year the arrangements at 

the Bowling Club and in Victoria Park have now been improved. 

After caution over several years the car park at Linen Street in Warwick has now been fully 

closed for safety reasons. 
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Cllr Richard Hales 
Business Support 

We have paid out all our grants now to local business and have paid out circa £35m to 

business across Warwick District Council. We are hoping to receive a small amount of 

money from central government in August hopefully. 

Joint working with Stratford District Council 

We are progressing our work with Stratford District Council and from August will have our 

joint heads of service in place. We are working towards a consultation with the Town 

Councils & Parish Council as we head for a formal vote on Monday 13th December. 
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Lapworth & West Kenilworth News July 2021 

Warwickshire welcomes SEND Local Area Inspection  

Ofsted and the Care Quality Commission (CQC) will be visiting Warwickshire County 
Council and Coventry and Warwickshire Clinical Commissioning Group next week to carry 
out their SEND Local Area Inspection.  

As part of the inspection, the Inspectors will look for evidence of how children and young 
people with special educational needs or disabilities (or both) are identified, how their 
needs are assessed and met, and how they are supported to move on to their next stage of 
education, the world of work and wider preparation for adulthood.  

Residents have chance to share thoughts and experiences of parking outside 
Warwickshire schools. 

Inconsiderate, unsafe and illegal parking around schools is an ongoing concern for 
Headteachers, parents/carers and residents and puts the safety of children, and others, at 
risk. Partners and organisations are working together to review parking issues outside 
schools to greater understand and address the problems schools, parents and the wider 
community experience. 

Partners would like to invite you as a parent or carer, school or local resident to participate 
in a (5 minute) school parking survey. All responses, which will remain anonymous, will be 
analysed and used by partners to identify the specific issues and safety concerns that arise 
from it. Feedback will help focus efforts, and shape future initiatives to address unsafe and 
inconsiderate school parking, helping to make the roads outside and around Warwickshire 
schools safer. 

To take part in the surveys follow the links: 

Headteachers: https://forms.office.com/r/acaPmtW5R3 
Parents/ Carers: https://forms.office.com/r/jeWYQCC50S 
Residents: https://forms.office.com/r/fcKxv1W8Hd 
 

County council supports businesses with £140 million injection to boost 
local economy 

Warwickshire County Council has agreed the significant new fund to stimulate the local 

 
 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FacaPmtW5R3&data=04%7C01%7Cfaywileman%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7C355aab3d08514e85777508d93d63086c%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C637608317823203947%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=WgIwlFf20HQny6K38DVapWGhQzgkwQj5BgURx9HrjIE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FjeWYQCC50S&data=04%7C01%7Cfaywileman%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7C355aab3d08514e85777508d93d63086c%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C637608317823203947%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Ono8dViYC%2BFKbnlVOIDccNBkTMN%2FsGJbJ%2FQaUwNvsTA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FfcKxv1W8Hd&data=04%7C01%7Cfaywileman%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7C355aab3d08514e85777508d93d63086c%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C637608317823213903%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=NuqUSApXgoE3u6Gl5EZRWTQzfgpx4YWHzEtfvF661WM%3D&reserved=0
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economy, create jobs, support local businesses and attract investment into the county. 
Warwickshire’s economy has a great track record of growth and excellent fundamentals. 

The investment is a fundamental part of the Council’s COVID-19 Recovery Plan - and 
together with other support from the Council - is expected to create over 3,000 new jobs 
and safeguard many thousands more.   

The first programme to open will be the Business Investment Growth (BIG) fund aimed at 
medium-sized and supply chain companies with a good track record. The funding will be 
targeted at businesses looking to expand as well as companies looking to make 
Warwickshire the place where they do business. 

Further updates on the scheme, including when applications can be made can be found at 
www.warwickshire.gov.uk/wrif  

Redesigned SEND Local Offer to help Warwickshire families access support  

Improvements and updates have been made to an online resource for parents and carers in 
Warwickshire. This resource provides information and support for children and young 
people with special educational needs and disability (SEND). It is called the SEND Local Offer 
and Warwickshire County Council has been working hard to improve its SEND Local Offer to 
ensure that families with SEND can find the information they need. 

Every local authority in England must produce and maintain a Local Offer. It brings together 
information about the local services and support available across education, health, and 
social care for families with children and young people aged 0 to 25 who have special 
educational needs and/or disabilities. 

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/send 

Have your say on preschool health services in Warwickshire  

Parents-to-be and families with young children in Warwickshire are invited to share their 
views and experiences of the 0-5 Public Health Nursing Service to help inform future 
support.  

This service supports parents from pregnancy to the time their child starts school. It includes 
both: 

• Health Visiting, which works with every family with a child of pre-school age, and 

typically involves five contacts with the health visiting team from the antenatal 

period (28 weeks) to when the child reaches two and a half years old 

• Family Nurse Partnership (FNP), which works with first time young mothers and 

families to provide the support they need.   

The 0-5 Public Health Nursing Service aims to build the confidence of parents, promote child 
development, and strengthen parent, infant and family health and wellbeing. It works with 
families who all have different levels of need, to get them the right help at the right time.   
 
The council wants to hear about the experiences of people who have used any element of 
the service and their feedback will be used to review the service and shape the future offer.  

A short survey to gather these views is available at www.warwickshire.gov.uk/ask or 
bit.ly/2TowM3D until 15 September 2021. 

http://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/wrif 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/send
https://ask.warwickshire.gov.uk/insights-service/parents-carers-survey-0-5-public-health-nursing-pr/
https://ask.warwickshire.gov.uk/insights-service/parents-carers-survey-0-5-public-health-nursing-pr/
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7. Meetings 
 

• There had been no meetings to report 
 

 
 
 
 

  8. Parish Council 
8.1  Finance 

I. Approval of accounts up to 28th July 2021- these were circulated to the 
PC for reviewing prior to the meeting .  It was agreed by all councillors 
that these are accepted.  

 

 
 
 
 
 

9. 
 
 
 
 

Community Events  
 
9.1  Sunday teas are continuing on a monthly basis and online booking is needed.  

 

9.2 Warwickshire Open Studios was at Wren Hall on Thursday 1st to Saturday 3rd 

July and proved to be very popular and successful 

 

9.3 A Live and local performance is also taking place on 30th July and information is 

available on the Wren Hall website   

9.4 All future events are on the Wren Hall website to view and book 

 

 

 

 10. 
 
 
 
 
 

AOB 

• Cost of back boards for notice boards is still in hand 

• Wren Hall AGM will be held on 1st September at Wren Hall at 7.30pm 

• Clerk to contact Pete Elms re Solar Farm - how are they going to inform the 
public about the presentation at Wren Hall on 6th September 

• Cllr Illingworth notified PC that an Environmental Impact Study was not needed 
by WDC - PC to check WDC website and comment accordingly 

• Cllr Illingworth advised that he will contact Birmingham Airport re the proposed 
Solar Farm. A committee had had a meeting and Cllr Illingworth will see what 
the outcome was. 

• A46 Road Closures - clerk to send information to the PC 
 
 
Date of Next Meeting  - 15th September 2021 
Clerk due to be away and needed someone to take the minutes. 
Meeting closed at 8.40pm. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
NF 
 
 
JG 
 
 
 
NF 
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 Planning Matters 

 
Applications Pending 
1.  W/21/0635 - Land off Kites Nest Lane - agreed to leave decision to WDC 

Decisions by WDC 

1.W/21/0595 Land at the Paddocks Honiley Road (9 proposed dwellings) - 
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Planning refused 

2.  W/21/0506 Barleyfields - single storey extension - Planning approved 

3. W/21/0546 LB- Wroxall Abbey - planning refused 

 

Other:   

 

W/21/0430  Lincoln Croft - single storey rear extension - WDC was doing a site 

visit and reporting back to PC- Cllr Gee to chase this up 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JG 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Summary of actions 

 
Lead  

Clerk to email PC with details of A46 Road Closure NF 

Clerk to email Peter Elms to enquire how the public were being notified about public 
presentation at Wren Hall 

 
NF 

Clerk to send information to Cllr Cantwell re advertising for a councillor NF 

Cllr Cantwell to deliver flyers to Haseley Manor re becoming a councillor EC 

Cllr Gee to chase up planning re visit to Lincoln Croft JG 

PC to respond to lack of an EIA for Honiley Solar Farm JG 

 

 


